Bradworthy CP School
Tuesday 1st May 2007

Dear Parents,

It was good to see all of the children safely back in school after the Easter break and I know that we are all looking forward to a busy and enjoyable Summer Term.

The children all look very smart in their summer uniforms and I would like to thank you all for your support in ensuring that this is the case.

Fashion Show

I’m afraid that the fashion show which had been arranged for this Friday evening (4th May) has had to be cancelled. 
If this causes anyone any disappointment then I would like to apologise.

Our next PTA event will be the Sponsored Walk around the Tamar Lakes on the 12th June. Beyond this there will be the usual Leavers BBQ near the end of term and I’m sure that both of these events will be the usual great successes.
Marathon Run

Congratulations to Mrs Davies who successfully completed the London Marathon last weekend. 
I would also like to congratulate all of the children who have been running a mile a day to successfully complete their own Marathon. I’m sure that we will have raised a lot of sponsorship money in support of the deaf and blind charity SENSE.

Please send the children’s sponsorship money in as soon as you can. 
Sports News
Our football and netball teams took part in this year’s Merton Rally last Saturday and although we weren’t able to win either of the competitions the children acquitted themselves very well.
Both of our football teams managed to reach the semi-finals of the plate competition but unfortunately couldn’t progress any further. Both teams loosing 1-0.

Our Netball A-Team had an amazing start beating a strong Langtree team (who had beaten us in the league a couple of weeks ago) 6-0. Unfortunately they couldn’t maintain this level of play loosing their second round match 5-4 to Bradford School who went on to win the tournament.

Over the last couple of years we have been developing and extending the range of adventurous activities that we have been offering the children. I’m really pleased that 16 children from Years 5 and 6 will be taking part in a sailing club on the Tamar Lakes each week of this summer term.
I’m sure the club will be very enjoyable and I hope that it will become an annual event.

This Summer Term children in Class 5 will also be continuing to take part in the programme of rock climbing and hill walking on Dartmoor which we have been developing.
Year 3 Residential Trip

As you read this the children in Year 3 will be on the first day of their residential trip to Bristol. We will be away for three days, two nights, and we have tried to pack as many activities as possible into the trip.
This year the activities include visiting Wookey Hole Show Caves, The science exploratory and planetarium @Bristol, The Roman Baths in Bath, Bristol Zoo and SS Great Britain.
We will also be going on a river trip, ice skating and to the theatre to see the musical Chitty Chitty Bang Bang.

All of this should amount to a packed, varied and, I’m sure, enjoyable trip.

This trip is a part of the schools programme of residential visits. In addition to the above trip children in Year 4 will be visiting Penzance this year and Years 5 and 6 will be spending a week in London.

We believe that these trips are an important part of the things we offer to help the children develop and it is for this reason that we are spending over £2500 so that we can subsidise and offer them at the cheapest price that we can.

It is wonderful that nearly all of our children are able to take part each year.
Swimming

I’m delighted that children in Years 1 and 2 will have the opportunity to take part in swimming lessons at Holsworthy Leisure Centre again this year.
We offer quite an extensive programme of swimming with every child taking part 10 sessions each school year. 

Swimming is a high priority in school. We think that it is a vitally important life skill and this is the reason that our governing body is willing to subsidise the activity so that it is as affordable as possible to everyone.

Next year this subsidy will run to nearly £2000 and I’m sure that you’ll agree that this is money very well spent.
SAT Tests

As I am sure you already know the children in Year 6 will be doing their end of Key Stage SAT tests during the week of Monday 14th May. The timetable is as follows :

Monday

Science Paper A and Science Paper B.

Tuesday

Short Writing Test, Long Writing Test and Spelling Test.

Wednesday
Reading Test.

Thursday
Mental Maths Test and Written Maths Paper A.

Friday

Written Maths paper B.

The children have been working very hard to prepare for their tests and I am sure that they will all do well. I know that all of the children will do their very best and I think that it is important to emphasis to them that as long as this is the case they should feel proud of whatever results they might get.

We have tried to keep the tests as low key as possible, whilst at the same time preparing properly, because I think that it is important that the children do not become anxious or stressed by the experience. 

The tests have to be sent away to be marked and the children will be given their results as soon as we have them, however this isn’t usually until the first week of July so I’m afraid that this means a bit of a wait.

If you have any questions about the children’s SATs please feel free to get in touch.

Children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5 will also sit end of year SAT tests over the next couple of weeks, however these are much less extensive and they are marked in school by the teachers.

You will be getting the usual end of year reports later in the term and in addition to this there will also be parent evenings so this will give you plenty of opportunity to discuss your child’s / children’s progress this year.

This said we are happy to talk to parents at any time, so if you want to talk to any of us please feel completely free to do so.
Sun Hats

I’ve suggested to the children that they wear sun hats on hot days, so we’re obviously going to have several weeks of torrential rain now! 

We will be selling baseball hats in school colours and with the school badge on the front. It would be excellent if the children had one of these hats as part of their uniform rather than the big variety of designs we often get during the summer term. 

To encourage this we will be offering these baseball hats for sale at the very reasonable price of only £2 each.

If you would like one please return the slip at the bottom of this letter or speak to Rose in the office.

We are also perfectly happy for them to wear sun cream, however please note that our staff are not permitted to apply it to the children when they are in school.

If the children bring sun cream in they will either have to apply it to themselves or to each other.

Don’t forget that the school will be closed next Monday (7th May) for the Bank Holiday.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bradworthy CP School

Name:

I would like to order _______ school baseball caps at a cost of £2.00 each. 

I enclose cash / a cheque (payable to DCC) for £ __________ .

